EXECUTIVE COUNCIL MEETING

MARCH 11, 2008 via conference call

                                                     ( OFFICIAL)

COUNCIL: , Kerry Lubold, Heather McDonnell,  Nancy Teodecki, Angela Van Dekker,  

Earl Trethway , Tom Dalton,  Maria DeInnocentiis , Gina Soliz, Cindy Kohlman,  Curt Guame, Nancy Brewer, Lynn Chilson. Absent: Maria Barlaam
HESC liaison: Jennifer Dwire 

Call to Order 8:15AM-  H. McDonnell

Heather  conducted role call. Purpose of meeting was to vote on the 2008 Conference registration fee.

AGENDA ITEM :  2008 conference fee as stated in Region3’s  proposal distributed at the February council meeting.

MOTION: To accept $350 as the 2008 conference fee. T. Dalton/ A VanDekker
Discussion: 

Question:  since the budget that was distributed at the last council meeting included a ‘vendor’ expense, will this expense be moved to another expense line item? (so that the registration fee remains the same).  Gina did believe that this would be the case and Region3 would still be requesting $350 for the registration fee. Further discussion did take place with regards to the exhibit hall. 

MOTION: CALL   the Question- T. Dalton. Motion on ‘call the question’ passed.

VOTE on conference fee motion. MOTION APPROVED UNANIMOUSLY.

NEW BUSINESS: 

ITEM: Exhibit Hall at conference: 

Since the exhibit hall topic came up during the previous motion discussion, further discussion ensued. 

MOTION: For 2008 NYSFAAA will not host an exhibit hall in Buffalo at the Annual Conference hosted by Region3. L Chilson/N. Brewer

Discussion: issue continues with accepting money from lenders and we’re still waiting to review a draft of the SLATE language being written by SED. If we do not host, NYSFAAA would need to request that this space be removed from our contract with the hotel.

VOTE ON MOTION: MOTION APPROVED UNANIMOUSLY.

Heather will contact the co-chairs of Conference 2008, J. View and W. Cheetham , informing them of council’s decision and request that the hotel contract be amended as soon as possible.
ITEM: Membership 

Angela commented that the membership numbers are being re-visited. Conference payments are ‘overstated’  and impacts membership numbers. Corrected budget is needed to go out. Tom commented that he can work with Angela to get this resolved.

ITEM: Elections

Curt mentioned that nominations are open for officers and if you know anyone who is interested in running, please contact him.

MOTION TO ADJOURN at 8:35:  A VanDekker/ N Brewer.

